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AUSTRALIAN DI,PLOMAT
VISITS THE DELTS

At the Monday night dinner,
November 19, Delta Xi Chapter had
the pleasure of hosting Australian
Diplomat, Norman Gomm. Counselor
Gomm was visiting the University of
North Dakota at the invitation of
President Clifford, and he wished to
visit with some university students.
Delta Tau Delta was chosen because of
their reputation as gentlemen, a well
kept~up chapter house, and· because
several members had impressed ad-
ministrators previously. We were
proud to be chosen for this honor to
represent UND students and the Greek
system.

President Clifford, who is also serv-
ing as chancellor of the University
System, has invited dignataries to
North Dakota in an effort to interna-
tionalize the campus and create
business opportunities as we learn to
function in a global economy. Three
previous embassies had sent delega-
tions to North Dakota - Germany, the
Netherlands, and Finland. Diplomats
are rarely invited to universities, and
they are anxious to meet researchers
and administrators at nationally rank-
ed institutions.

This was Counselor Gomm's first
visit to the state, and he spent most of
his time at UND and NDSU. At UND
he made special tours of the Energy
and Environmental Research Center
and the Center for Aerospace Sciences
as Australia seeks an exchange of
talent and technology in those areas.
Australia is the third largest importer
of North Dakota goods, behind
Canada and Mexico, .and ahead of
Germany. North Dakota exported

nearly $16 million worth of goods to
Australia in 1989. Manufactured
goods, such as farm equipment, make
up the bulk of the exported goods.

Counselor Gomm was fascinated
by the concept of fraternities. Greek
letter organizations are only found in
the United States and Canada, and he
had not had an opportunity to visit a
fraternity chapter before. He im-
mediately commented on the benefit of
fellowshipand mutual gain, and wassur-
prised at the emphasis on academics,
community service, and leadership
development. Chapter President Bob
Williams '91 and Pledge Class President
WilliamKehoe '93 werehis official hosts
and visited with him over dinner. Bruce
Gjovig '74 of the Center for Innovation
and Wes Christenson '64 (SAE), Direc-
tor of Corporate and Foundation Rela-
tions at UND, accompanied Mr.
Gomm to the chapter house.

During the fireside chat, Counselor
Gomm made a few comments about
his homeland, noting that it is nearly as
large as the United States, but only in-
habited with 17million people. He sug-
gested that should someone be in-
terested in exporting to Asia, that
Australia would be a great base of
operations as the government is stable,
and English law, language and bqsiness
operations would be very similar. He
noted that the blackbox used by air-
lines are an Australian invention, as
are the microwave landing systems be-
ing installed in airports nationwide. He
also noted that the Australian dollar is
similar in value to the Canadian dollar,
and educated and wealthy people have
special status for immigration.



Robert G. Williams

Fraternally,

Dear Brothers,

CHAPTER
ETERNAL

Gordon Jenkins'26 '29 of
Louisville, Kentucky passed away
on July 11, 1990 at age 84.
Brother Jenkins received his
bachelors and masters degrees in
chemistry from UND and was a
process chemist working 38 years
in Louisville. He retired in 1970.
He and his wife,.Edna, had two
daughters- Joyce and Carole,
and four grandchildren. Con-
dolences can be sent to daughter, -
Mrs. Joyce Redman, 192 Skyline
Drive, Clarkson, KY 42726.

Alumni
News

I hope this letter finds everyone
in good health and spirits. As I

Tom Anderson '79 and Julie of Grand write this letter the chapter is in
Forks, William Herauf '79 of Dickin- the process of an officer transi-
son, Dr. Dave Reopelle '78 of Dickin- tion. With the elections the
son, John Dynes '80 of Casper, WY, chapter finds itself in the hands
Don Toman '80 and Carmen of Grand of some very dedicated and
Forks, Paul Toman '80 of Roseville, talented leaders. We hope that in
MN, Arnie Dassinger '82 of Mesa, AZ, the coming semester the chapter
Todd Potas '82 of Grand Forks, Mark will have yet another successful
Hagen '84 of Grand Island, NE, Tom rush. Delta Xi set a goal to in-
Martin '85 and Cathy of Richfield, crease our membership numbers
MN, Bob Breckner '86 and Betsy of in order to meet mounting finan-
Burnsville, Rob Geisler '86 of Pitts- . cial demands. The chapter now
burgh, PA, Joe Johnson '86 and Deb faces many new challenges due to
of Foster City, CA, Robert Henkes '86 societal changes. We hope that in
of Kenosha, WI, Mark Zachanowich dealing with these delicate mat-
'87 and Vicki of Winnipeg, Jack Muhs ters, we can continue to count on
'87 and Ruth of Grand Forks, Erik alumni support. On the social
Kishel '87 and Lori of Duluth, MN, scene the chapter recently had the
Ron Nelson '89 of Grand Forks, Mark Australian Ambassador to the
Hoffman '89 of Minneapolis, Jim U.S. over to the chapter house
DeBoer '89 and Tana of Schaumberg, for dinner. Chancellor Gomm
IL, John Carmean '90 and Mary, Scott was a delightful person to have
Stordahl '90 and Lisa Bushaw of Min- visit the chapter, he also was
neapolis, Brad Cole '90 of Graham, quite impressed with Delta Tau
WA, Ryan Lokken '90 of Thief River Delta being chosen by the Univer-
Falls, MN, and Rob Ramsay '90 of sityof North Dakota to host the
BurnsvlJre:------ --- ----_.--- -diplomat;-lt-goes'to~sht)w-that-·,-"

Other guests included Dr. John W. Delta Tau Deltais recognized not
and Daisy Eiman of Lake Pocono only as campus leaders, but more
Preserve, PA, Jack Eiman of San importantly as gentlemen.
Francisco, CA, Mr. and Mrs. Gillen of
Bridgewater, NJ, Mr. and Mrs.
Kronberg of Fargo, ND, Mr. and Mrs
Mattson of Grand Forks, ND, Mr. and
Mrs. Tebelius of Eden Prairie, MN and
Mr. and Mrs. Hall of S1.Michael, MN.

Wallace C. Olson '50 is a member
of the technical staff for Rockwell In-
ternational Corporation in Anaheim,
California. Wally received his masters
degree in mechnical engineering from
the University of South California. He
enjoys sailing and working on his 1928
Dodge four-door sedan. Wally has
been a frequent visitor to the Delt
house in the 1980s, and he resides at
1512 Serenade Terrace, Corona Del
Mar, CA 92625. Telephone:
714-644-9564.

OVER 60 ATTEND AT
HOMECOMING

Homecoming '90 was well attended
by undergraduates, alumni and
spouses. The Delt Banquet at the
Ramada Inn was overflowing, and a
large contingent was attending the
Aviation Banquet on campus with a
table up front for Delt Alumni that was
introduced as undergrad Delts received
several scholarships.

Chapter President Robert Williams
served as master of ceremonies. The
DTD Educational Foundation dis-
tributed scholarships and awards to
deserving members. Delta Tau Delta
Chapter Consultant, James T. Hise '89
(Gamma Chi - Kansas State), was our
main speaker reviewing the strengths
of our chapter, indicating it was among
the strongest on campus and in the Nor-
thern Division. He congratulated the
chapter on their leadership position in
the entire Fraternity on Delts Talking
About Alcohol Program, and the Ed-
ucational Foundation. Hise ended his
presentation with a message from the
National Office to burn the mortgage

---wIt liTheNaIionarOffice as-ifwaspald
in full in June, 1990. Signers of the
mortgage, George Allen and Bruce
Gjovig, were present for the cere-
monial retirement of the mortgage, as
was President of the Educational
Foundation Neil Fleming· and Presi-
dent of the House Corporation Joel
Medd. _

Alumni and spouses in attendance
include:
Scotty Cranna '30 of Devils Lake,
George Allen '36 of Edina, MN, Kent
Horton '42 of Jamestown, Duane
Williams '53 of Chicago, IL, Dr. Don
Naismith '53 of Grand Forks, Jim
Lewis '55 and Stella of Harvey, Norm
Skalicky '55 and lone Mae of Avon,
MN, Merlin Dewing ,56 and Barbara
of Darien, CT, Lew Schoeneman '58
and Cleo of Minneapolis, Arnold
Johnson '59 of Larimore , Neil Fleming
'65 and Charlotte of Cavalier, Tom
Hanson '69 and Kathy of Grand
Forks, Kent McGregor '69 of Grand
Forks, Joel Medd '69 of Grand Forks,
Bruce Gjovig '74 of Grand Forks, Guy
Rzeszutko '75 of Pocatello, ID, Craig
Harding '78 of Princeton, NJ, Robert
Muhs '77 of Apple Valley, MN, Tom
Sallander '77 and Becky of Burnsville,
MN, Dan Strehlow '77 of Burnsville,



STEPHEN ElMAN '79
MUSIC SCHOLARSHIP
ENDOWMENT
ESTABLISHED

Congratulations to the New Officers
President Jon Furman
Internal VicePresident William Dolny
External VicePresident Mark Casey
Corresponding Secretary ;Shawn Nezerka
Recording Secretary Timothy Duffy
Treasurer Curtis Merden
Assistant Treasurers Lee Fixen

Cyle Cantrell

Dewing Addresses
UNDAlumni

Merlin Dewing '56 '58 was the
keynote speaker for the UND Presi-
dent's Club dinner on October 18,
speaking to several hundred financial
benefactors to the University of North
Dakota. This is the annual banquet
hosted by the UND Foundation in ap-
preciation of the support and invest-
ment made in UND.

Brother Dewing is Vice Chairman-
Audit of KPMG Peat Marwick Main, a
multi-national partnership of Certified
Public Accountants with over 350 of-
fices in 89 countries. He sits on their
board of directors, and is chairman of
the firm's Domestic and International
Audit Practice Committee. Prior to his
election as vice chairman, Merlin serv-
ed as managing partner of Peat Mar-
wick's office in Minneapolis. Merlin
has worked with a number of FOR-
TUNE 1000 companies including
General Mills, Land O'Lakes, Peavey,
IDS and Control Data. He is currently
worldwide engagement partner of Pep-
sico.

Merlin has served as President of
the UND Alumni Association during
the Centennial celebration. In 1983 he
was a recipient of the UND Sioux
Award, the highest honor bestowed by
the University for distinguished service
and outstanding professional and civic
achievements. In 1988 he received an
honorary doctor of laws degree from
the University of North Dakota for his
advocacy of corporate social respon-
sibility and of rigorous ethical stan-
dards in the public accounting profes-
sion. In 1985,Brother Dewing received
the National Alumni Achievement
Award from Delta Tau Delta, and now
sits on the Steering Committee for the
$6 million endowment campaign.

Merlin and Barbara live in Darien,
CT. They have three children.

The 23 people in attendance for the
October 20, 1990 eulogy were: Dr.
John and Daisy Eiman, Pocono Lake
Preserve, PA; Jack Eiman, San Fran-
cisco; Bruce Gjovig '74, Grand Forks;
Tom and Becky Sallander '77, Burns-
ville, MN; Dan Strehlow '77, Burns-
ville, MN; Bill Herauf '79, Dickinson,
ND; John Dynes '80, Dickinson; Tom
and Julie Anderson '79, Grand Forks;
Bob Muhs '77, Apple Valley, MN;
Paul Toman '80, Roseville, MN; Don
and Carmen Toman '80, Grand Forks;
Guy Rzeszuko '75, Pocatello, ID;
Craig Harding '78, Princeton, NJ;
George Allen '36, Edina, MN; Tom
and Kathy Hanson '69, Grand Forks;
Arnie Dassinger '82, Mesa, AZ; Dr.
Dave Reopelle, Dickinson, ND.

Twenty-three Delts and spouses
were in attendance for the eulogy on
Saturday night of Homecoming to
remember and pay tribute to Brother
Stephen Eiman '79 who passed away at
age 34 on May 4, 1990. Also attending
were Rock's parents from Lake
Pocono Preserve, Pennsylvania, Dr.
John and Daisy Eiman, and his brother
from San Francisco, Jack Eiman. The
family recalled memories and in-
cidences from his youth, and Rock's
difficulties during his final months.
Each Delt and spouse recalled fond
memories when Rock served as cook,
treasurer, or vice president of the
chapter and praised him for his many
fine qualities and talents. Tears and
laughter punctuated the memorable
eulogy. It was a beautiful and mean-
ingful evening, as a tribute was paid to
an outstanding brother.

During Homecoming '90, an an-
nouncement was made by Bill Herauf
'79 of Dickinson, North Dakota and
John Dynes '80 of Casper, Wyoming
of the establishment of the Stephen W.
Eiman Music Scholarship Endowment
within the Delta Tau Delta Educational
Foundation. They wished to remember
and honor "Rock" with a named
scholarship endowment for musically
talented members of the Fraternity.
The scholarship will also provide
recognition for a worthy Delt who is
taking an active interest in music
within the chapter.

Criteria for the Eiman Music
Scholarship(s) will include enthusiasm
for music, leadership for singing
Fraternity songs, and participation in
UND groups such as the concert choir,
band or the Varsity Bards with whom
Rock sang. Financial need may be
taken into consideration for the award,
especially if it may help keep a student
enrolled in college. Initial contribu-
tions of $5,000 have been received to
date for the endowment. Further par-
ticipation is encouraged.

Rock was well known and popular
for his music talent both..as a ragtime
piano player and a gifted singer. His
deep bass voice was a familiar sound in
the house, in the Varsity Bards, or in
the "Delta Tones", a Delt quartet who
sang at the 50th chapter anniversary in
1985. Rock built a two-seat Pitts
aerobatic airplane, and was well
respected as a natural and professional
pilot. He served as a DC-9 pilot for
Northwest Airlines. Even in poor
health, he crafted model aircraft to fly.
Music and aviation were his life.

u



Gehrke inducted into Athletic Hall of Fame

VP GORDON HENRY COMMENTS

i Maurice Gehrke
I

I
i'35 was posthumous-
j ly inducted into the
:UND Athletic Hall
fof Fame at
;ceremonies during
I Homecoming '90 on
,October 20.

A walk -on from
Maurice Gehrke Crosby, North

Dakota, Maurice (prounounced "Mor-
ris") Gehrke was a member of the
UND Football team as a freshman in
1931, and moved up to earn varsity let-
ters in 1932, 1933, and 1934. Gehrke
was an All-North Central selection as a
guard. He was dubbed 'Sunny-Jim" by
Coach C.A. West for his pleasant per-
sonality and smile. Gehrke also lettered
in boxing.

Brother Gehrke affiliated with Beta
Chi, earned the Ruud Scholarship, and
was a member of Blue Key. In 1935, he
graduated from UND's School of
Commerce. He served as service
manager at Valley Motor of Grand
Forks for three years, general auditor
forthe JewelTeamColIlpanyforthree
years. Maurice married Wilma Jean

Congratulations on the develop-
ment and implementation of your· new
alcohol policy for Delta ]au Delta.
I've had the opportunity to review the
policy and I find it to be a breath of
fresh air and a very courageous move
for the men of Delta Tau Delta. I know
that whenever a chapter takes the
courageous moves you have taken, you
will receive flack from other chapters,
from some of the sororities, from
friends, and maybe even from some
members within the house-but I want
you to know that it is the kind of
courage that will be necessary for the
survival of the Greek system as we
move in to the 90's. I am very proud
that you have made the decision to take
a leadership role at UND.

Fraternities have the opportunity to
provide much leadership on our cam-
pus. It is when they show courage such
as the Delts' have shown, that it
becomes evident that their leadership
can be real and have an everlasting im-
pact. We are now in an era of

Schmaltz, a University of Indiana
graduate and former student body
president.

When World War II broke out,
Gehrke just started working for
General Electric. He resigned to join
the Army and was assigned to the
Quartermaster Corps in Jefferson, IN.
He reached the rank of Major and
received a Distinguished Service Cita-
tion. Following his discharge, he
resumed his business career as a cost
accountant and comptroller with
Mohawk Carpet Mills in Amsterdam,
New York.

On December 22, 1950, Maurice
and his wife Wilma Jean were killed in
an automobile accident near Sharon,
CT. Son Richard graduated from
Crosby High School, became a letter-
winner with the UND Sioux Football
Team, and was a founding member of
Delta Upsilon Fraternity at UND.
Richard graduated from UND in 1964,
and now has an accounting practice
near San Francisco. Richard, wife
Lynn, and children Marna and Reed,
-attended~t-he-induGt-ien-Geremonies~

Maurice's brother, Wilbur Gehrke

University-fraternal relationships
where chapters must deal with the risk
that is involved in not being responsi-
ble. It is great to know that Delta Tau
Delta has taken a step towards being
more responsible.

I have many opportunities
throughout the state and the nation to
visit with alums from all chapters at
UNO. You can be assured that I will
speak publicly and loudly about the
courageous leadership which Delta Tau
Delta has taken at the University.
Many will know that your chapter is a
leader in a very important area at our
University.

Thanks for your efforts, your com-
mitment, and your leadership! Delta
Tau Delta has a strong tradition at
UND and you have just helped to
assure that tradition will continue to
grow and develop at the University of
North Dakota. Have a super year!

Gordon H. Henry
Vice President for Student Affairs

'39, also attended the ceremonies. He "-
noted that a Crosby High School in-
structor, Burton Boyd, gave Maurice
$75 to finance his entrance to the
University, and the rest he earned
himself. That investment in 1931 prov-
ed to be excellent. Maurice was the first
of twelve Gehrkes and immediate fami-
ly to attend the University of North
Dakota.

DEL TS TALKING
ABOUT ALCOHOL

On November 4, the pledges
were taught the "Delts Talking
About Alcohol" program. All of
the pledges who attended receiv-
ed insight as to the problems and
hinderances of alcohol consump-
tion. After the program it was
noted that several of the pledges
who were formerly heavy drink-
ers, were not following the guide-
lines in the program.

~. ~There ...._..ar:e__severaL ..uniqu~e
features contained in the "Delts
Talking About Alcohol" pro-
gram. This year four new instruc-
tors spent a weekend in Wiscon-
sin to be trained on how to teach
this program. The new instruc-
tors are Mark Casey, Bill Dolny,
Reed Endersbe, and Mike Gillen.
The program has three distinct
sections that brighten the
students through a series of men-
tal progressions to arrive at a
common goal. The program has
been proven to be effective where
it has been implemented. The
program gives the students exact
numbers and facts as to influence
their drinking choices. It does not
set out to control drinking
choices, but merely to help give
guidance.

The active chapter of Delta Xi
feels that this program is so im-
portant, that they have made it a
mandatory requirement for ac-
tivation. Every active member in
the house has been through this
program. We can say positively
that it has helped many of the
members who were borderline
alcoholics.



Shawn Donahue
Dan Johnson
Curt Merdan
Rob Ramsay
Travis Hall
Jay Wolf
Elton Brekke

TOTAL AMOUNT $750

Chad Erickson
Scott Glendenning
John Niemeyer
Robert Williams

TOTAL AMOUNT $900

Mike Gillen
Michael Monson
Steve Mattson

~T~
Educational Foundations Awards

Fall'90
DTD Spring 1990 Beta Chi Scholarships

2.5-2.99
Bradley J. Cole
Mark Hoffman
Todd Lanier
Mike O'Brien
Dar Yoho
Cyle Cantrell
Tim Duffy
James Bervig

3.00-3.49
Mark Casey
Jon Furman
Dave Hoffmann
Chuck Pineo
Aaron Kenan

3.5-3.99
Mike Gerber
Kyle Hemmesh
Robert Turner

Campus Honors or
Awards for
Scholastic
Excellence

Roach Organization
Aviation Scholarship

Jeff Lewis

Wagner Scholarship
Mike Gillen

Northwest Airlines
Achievement Award

Mike Monson

The chapter consists of a ma-
jority of Aviation majors within
the house. This fall at the Center
for Aerospace Sciences" fall ban-
quet, three Delts were presented
scholarships for excellence. In
consideration for these awards
the applicants were judged on the
past year's (fall 89, spring 90)
academic performance and out-
side involvement in their fields.
The recipients were:

DTD Summer 1990 Beta Chi Scholarships
2.5-2.99
Jay Wolf Mike O'Brien

TOTAL AMOUNT $100

All three recipients applied
early in the school year to the
Center for Aerospace Sciences at
the University of North Dakota.
These awards presented at the fall
banquet are for the previous
spring. Although academic ex-
cellence is a prime determinant in
selection, also considered are out-
side activities, work experience,
and need. -

4.00
Jeff Lewis

3.00-3.49
Scott Stordahl

3.5-3.99
Steve Mattson

Brad Cole

Dear Bruce:

Spring Pledges with +3.0 GPA Fall Term
Steve Mattson Cyle Cantrell
James Bervig

Thanks for taking the time to send
along a copy of the letter that you
received from the vice president for
student affairs at the University of
North Dakota. The chapter should be
very proud of this recognition and a lot
of folks deserve special thanks. Welch Chairman Award

Travis Hall
Tredwell Ritual Award
Mike Gerber

I plan to share a copy of this letter with
the Foundation Board of Directors.

Best regards.

Fraternally,

Gale Wilkerson
President

TOTAL COST BREAKDOWN
BETA CHI (SPRING '90)
BETA CHI (SUMMER '90)

SPRING PLEDGE GRADES

AWARDS

TOTALCOSTc

$2750
$ 450

$ 225

$200

$3625



Delta Tau Delta Educational Foundation

PAVING FUND DRIVE
TO BE LAUNCHED

Fraternity history was made in 1977
when the North Dakota Delt alumni
successfully applied for tax-exempt
status as a 501(c)3educational founda-
tion. No IRS regional office in the na-
tion had previously approved of an
educational foundation for the benefit
of a fraternal organization. This na-
tional movement started on the UND
campus, and the Delts were the leaders
in this innovative approach to en-
courage alumni involvement to
enhance and support the continuing
development of Delta Tau Delta and to
assist promising students to develop
their talents and potential for intellec-
tual, social and cultural growth. It was
four years later in 1981when the Na-
tional Office formed an educational
foundation, which began operation in
1982.

Not only were scholarships approv-
ed, but leadership programming,
operational support and chapter hous-
ing. Our alumni were successful in
their arguments th~t.a frllternal. ex-
perience 1) is morf eoucaJJ.()nal-than··
social, 2) benefits collegestudents as an
important adjunct to classroom educa-
tion, 3) is the only effective laboratory
on campus for leadership training, 4)
provides academic support as an in-
tegral chapter program, and 5) pro-
vides student housing comparable to
dormitory housing. Today" most of the
16 fraternities at UND have an educa-
tipnal foundation, and over $3 million
has been raised to support and enhance
local chapters and their members.

Bruce Gjovig '74 has been our
primary leader in this development and
he has helped not only our chapter, but
many chapters launch their educational
foundations. Other leaders who were
instrumental include George Allen '36,
Merlin Dewing '56, Ordean Dahl '34,
Harold Bangert '28 (deceased) and
Kent McGregor '69. Twenty North
Dakota alumni serve on the·board of
directors, serving as trustees, fund
raisers, and program officers. Their
goal is to assist, support, encourage
and enhance the u~dergraduate Delt
experience. We have a stronger Frater-
nity nationally because Delta Xi
Chapter is stronger.

Since the educational foundation
was launched thirteen years ago,

$670,000 has been raised in cash con-
tributions, pledges and deferred gifts.
The goal is a $1 million endowment. In
the area of academic scholarships and
achievement awards alone, over
$75,000was awarded to undergraduate
members. IBM computers were pur-
chased for the chapter before the Na-
tional had such a program. $30,000has
been invested in leadership programm-
ing such as underwriting the costs of
members to attend Karneas or con-
ferences. Delta Xi is usually in the top

Dear Delt Alumni,

At the Homecoming Delt House
Corporation and Educational Founda-
tion board meetings the condition of
the chaptef'house-ario parkinglofwere
discussed.

The chapter has made great pro-
gress with a very successful rush with
many great pledges and members.

The chapter house has just been
recarpeted and looks terrific. This was
much needed because of all the dirt and
mud which had been tracked in since
the house was completed in 1979.Some
new furniture has also been purchased.

In the past the alley and parking lot
have become extremely muddy and this
has inevitably been tracked in to the
chapter house. With the new carpet it is
time to try to get the lot and alley pav-
ed.

It was decided that we need to
launch a fund drive to pave the parking
lot and alley. The cost for the lot im-
mediately behind the house, the alley,
and the lot acrosS the alley is about
$59,000. The plan is to do this in two
phases; doing first, the house parking
lot and alley, and later the across the
alley lot. The cost of the first phase is
about $23,000 and the second phase
$36,000.

Several Delt Alumni have made
contributions toward this project but
much more is needed. If you need the
tax deduction you can contribute to the

two chapters for attendance at any
event, including 17 at the last Karnea.
Last academic year, $24,000 was
granted to the chapter and members,
which we believe is the most annual
support given to any chapter by their
alumni in the nation . . . not only in
Delt, but in any fraternity.

Our Delta Tau Delta Educational
Foundation has provided a great op-
portunity for alumni and parents to in-
vest in and support the learning ex-
perience of Delta Tau Delta.

Educational Foundation which owns
the across the alley lot and might lend
some funds to the House Corporation
for the paving. If you do not need the
tax .deduction you. canco~tribute
directly""'tITtne"-HouseCorporation. ..~

A "Paving" fund drive will be
launched shortly with the goal of doing
phase one this next summer. Please
help.

Sincerely,

oel . Medd
esident, House Corporation

rL.JJ~ ...
Neil Fleming
President, Educational Foun ation

We hope everyone had a magnifi-
cent Christmas, and Safe and
Happy New Year.

Fraternally,

The Men of Delta Xi



u

YOU
As the very first verse of the Delt throughout the year, and provide chapter

Creed will attest, Delta Tau Delta is a fra- consultation, individual counseling and
ternity that has its priorities in order. motivational incentives.

"1believe in Delta Tau Delta for the We develop and follow a master plan
education of youth and the inspiration of for each chaRter to ensure appropriate
maturity, so that 1may better learn and recognition for high achievers, assistance
live the truth:' and support for 10\\' achievers, and special

First and foremost, we see ourselves rewards for top scholars.
as an academic body the purpose of We closely monitor the academic
which is to bring each and every Delt quality of our 124 chapters, annually
to his full academic potential by pro- ~\ : ,,~ rank each chapter "ithin its geographic
viding a positive and supportive ~~~~ division, and are pleased to report
learning environment that both ~ ~ ~ that the vast majority maintains a
fosters and rewards academic ~=~,= chapter grade point average higher
performance. than the all men's average.

Of course, actions ~eak At Delta Tau Delta, academic
louder than words, and few fra- performance isn't just a priority.
ternity academic programs are it's our top priority, and we fully
as comprehensive as ours. We A-,'" intend to see that every Delt has
publish two newsletters, conduct <0"''' every opportunity to make the
conference sessions on education 'rAI,) most of his college education.

DELTA TAU DELTA



Mark Your Calendar
for March 2nd!

Parents-Alumni Banquet has been
set for Saturday, March 2, at the
Ramada Inn. All parents and alumni
are invited to attend the evening of
fellowship and celebration of success.
Academic scholarships and achieve-
ment awards will be presented to deserv-
ing Delts, and we will have a keynote
speaker. The annual Sweetheart Ball
will follow the banquet. For any ques-
tions, please call the Alumni Relations
Chairman, Paul Skjeveland, at
701-775-7234.

House Corporation and Educational
Foundation Meetings!

The next meeting of the Delta Xi
House Corporation and the Delta Tau
Delta Educational Foundation will be
on Saturday, March 2nd. Progress
reports will be made on the parking lot
fund drive, further chapter house im-
provements, and the establishment of a
Leadership Institute.

Delta Xi
DELTA TAU DELTA
2700 University Avenue
Grand Forks, ND 58203

(701) 775-7234

ADDRESS CORRECTION REQUESTED

MIFCA/MAFCA
Delta Xi recently sent

delegates to the regional Mif-
ca/Mafca conference at Carol
College in Wakasha, Wisconsin.
Michael O'Brien, IFC chairman,
and Michael Otremba, Cor-
responding Secretary and Rush
chairman, were part of the thirty-
eight member delegation sent by
the University of North Dakota.
The conference hosted some 400
greeks from around the Northern
Region to discuss issues, such as
greek image, the role of greeks in
the 90's and greek expansion.
The conference also offered an
opportunity to socialize and ex-
change ideas with other greek
organizations from the region.
The chapter is grateful for the in-
formation it received from the
delegates and has plans to imple-
ment many of the ideas and in-
formation that was obtained at
Mifca/Mafca.

Michael O'Brien, IFC Chairman

Nonprofit
Organization
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... for you, the dedicated Delt


